Appendix E

From:Porritt, Martin

Sent:Fri, 11 Mar 2022 08:13:31 +0000

To:Entertainment Licensing

Subject:Opposition to proposed License at Indigo - 81 Roundhay Road, Leeds
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this is important

Good Morning,

| am writing to you regarding the proposed license for Indigo, 81 Roundhay Road, Leeds

I am a the Police Sergeant lead for the Gipton and Harehills ward and would like to make
representations for this licence extension. Harehills currently has a issue with on street drinking which
has resulted in daily reports of anti -social behaviour leading to more serious offences such robberies.
This has obviously caused concern amongst the community of Harehills. On the 09/12/21 | together with
LASBT obtained a Closure Order to exclude persons from possessing an open container of alcohol within
the excluded area, a further three month extension has been granted by Leeds Magistrates Court on
03/03/22.

Although the store is outside of our exclusion zone it is believed if the extension to licensing hours were
granted the issues of on street drinking would extend overnight to the Bayswater[s estate and
Roundhay Road causing further issues for the community. If | could kindly ask whether there is a
requirement for this extension in an area where street drinking is a problem as we would in effect be
making it a 24 hr service which is totally unacceptable.

Kind Regard,

Martin

PO vitt
Team 2 NPT- Gipton and Harehills

Killingbeck Fire Station
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Leeds District.

This email transmission may contain confidential or legally privileged information and is
intended for the addressee(s) only. If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying,
distribution, retention or reliance upon the contents of this e-mail and any attachment(s) is
strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. If you have received this in error, please use the reply
function to notify us immediately and permanently delete the email and any attachment(s) from
your computer or electronic device. West Yorkshire Police reserves the rights to routinely
monitor incoming and outgoing e-mail messages and cannot accept liability or responsibility for
any errors or omissions in the content and, as internet communications should not be considered
as secure, for changes made to this message after it was sent. Any views or opinions expressed in
this message may not be those of the West Yorkshire Police. This email was scanned for viruses
by the West Yorkshire Polices' anti-virus services and on leaving the Force was found to be virus
and malware free. You must take full responsibility for any subsequent virus or malware
checking.





